
 

 

Our Ref: Cir 2018-01 

Date: 29 January 2018 

To: Suppliers of Gas Cookers  

Subject Scheme: Consumer Protection (Safety Requirement) Registration  

 

 

 

Dear all,  

 
This is an addendum to the Circular dated 25 September 2017 imposing a condition 

limiting registration of gas cookers to those with a power rating not exceeding 5 kW 

(inclusive).  

 

Kindly note that, and until further notice, applications for gas cookers similar in 

make/design to the gas cookers involved in the incidents and with power ratings close 

to the limit of 5 kW (i.e. below 5kW but above 4.0 kW) will be considered strictly on a 

case-by-case and application-by-application basis. In the interests of consumer safety, 

and pending conclusion of the investigations and inquiries in the incidents, these 

applications may be rejected if appropriate and at the discretion of the Safety 

Authority.  

 
 
Yours faithfully  
Andrew Yap 
Head,  
Consumer Protection, Weights & Measures Division  
(This is computer generated, no signature is required)  

 


